
Wabuku: Born Again 
Remember Wabuku? Last year Brandon went to Wabuku to help convert an old missionary 
house into a meeting/teaching house. Since then, the Wabuku people have clearly heard 
and understood God’s talk in their tok ples (own heart language) and many have believed 
on the Lord Jesus! Check out these two videos detailing the testimony of our brothers and 
sisters in Wabuku. Recap Video & Testimony Video 

Wewak Men’s Bible Study: Born Again 

After a year+ of teaching God’s talk (Creation to Christ) to our six base employees (Willy, 
Kali, Nason, Wesley, Otto, & Mike), Brandon passed the reins to Thomas, one of our co-
workers who recently returned to PNG from Germany. Since the hand-off, Thomas has 
taught the guys through the book of 1 John and recently started Ephesians. From both 
books he has been highlighting what it means to believe in Christ and then walk in 
fellowship with Him. Thank you for your continued prayers for these guys. In recent months 
we have heard clear testimonies of faith from both Nason and Wesley! Please continue to 
pray for Mike’s salvation. *The other three were all born again several years ago. 

 
Furlough 

We are now just 20 days from getting on a plane and starting our journey home. 20 days 
from leaving Wewak and the ministry God has entrusted to us for the past five years. 20 
days from saying goodbye to co-workers and friends with whom we have special 
relationships and unique shared experiences. 20 days from upheaval and transitions. We 
have successfully handed off our ministry responsibilities to others and now turn our 
attention to packing up our things for storage where they will sit patiently waiting till January 
to be shipped to Madang. Speaking of which, praise God that He has provided the funds we 
needed to pay for the cost of the shipping container! 

 
We are looking forward to seeing many of you as the Lord allows us to cross paths in the 
States. For those at Free Grace Church in Fresno, we are planning to join you on May 
25th and June 1st. We then plan to be at Valley Church in Cupertino on June 8th. After 
two weeks of travel from California to Michigan, we will then join Skiff Lake Bible Church 
in Jackson on June 29th for what will be the first of many Sundays. Finally, we are planning 
a college tour road trip for our second son which should take us near Bedford, PA and allow 
us the chance to visit St. Paul’s Church on October 12th. 

 
Thank you again for keeping our travels, expenses, and transitions in your prayers. 

https://www.facebook.com/share/v/19hhkcYuCa/?mibextid=wwXIfr
https://www.facebook.com/share/r/1ETNoRyepJ/?mibextid=wwXIfr
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